Village of Golf

July 11, 2016
Village Board Meeting

Call to order
Village President Williams called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.
Roll Call 

Upon roll call the following trustees were present:
Bob Der Avedisian, Building Department
Tony Kalogerakos, Streets and Sanitation Department
Pam Maga, Public Buildings and Grounds Department 

Bill Peck, Utilities
Absent
Bob Carson, Finance Department
Jim Dominik, Emergency Services Department 

Also Present
Village Administrator, Julianne Nukk

Village Attorney, Bruce Huvard

Police Chief, Mike Volling (arrived 7:07pm)
Village Clerk, Julie Tillman

Visitors

Michael East of 15 Blossom Lane (arrived 7:15pm)
Approval of Minutes
Trustee Der Avedisian moved to approve the minutes from the June 13th board meeting.   Trustee Maga seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously.  

Review Action Items and Key Topics
A. Golf Road Safety:  Trustee Kalogerakos reported that he has spoken to his IDOT contact to inquire about timing for rumble strips to be installed on Golf Road and was told it will be a few months before this information is available.  As well, Trustee Kalogerakos will be sending out a formal letter to IDOT which will include new detail from Chief Volling on two recent accidents on Golf Road.
Police Report 
Chief Volling presented the monthly report.    A copy of the report can be found at the village hall.  

Chief Volling stated that two traffic accidents occurred in the last month on Golf Road.  
Chief Volling reported that the older squad car was in for two maintenance repairs in the last month.  The board questioned whether the village should consider replacing this car if repairs continue to occur. Replacement of this squad car has been budgeted for next fiscal year and the car only has 55,000 miles so the board concluded that no action should take place at this time.     
Public Commentary and Guests 
Resident Michael East raised several concerns.  He has noticed some cars going 30-40 miles per hour though the village.  Secondly, he mentioned that a number of people from the apartments are walking their dogs in the village off leash and leaving dog feces on our sidewalks.  Chief Volling will email the manager of the apartments and ask that he communicate these issues with his residents and explain that fines will be issued for any future violations.
Finally, Michael East expressed that the grading of the yard during construction at 51 Briar Road is higher than his yard at 15 Blossom Lane and other neighbors.  Trustee Der Avedisian confirmed that our village engineer will be communicating requirements to the builder for the final grading.   

Treasurer’s Report 
In Trustee Carson’s absence, President Williams presented the monthly reports which had been received from Village Treasurer, Kelly Zabinski.   A copy of the report can be found at the village hall.  
President Williams stated that spending is consistent with the budget.      

Legislative Matters
A. Attorney Huvard explained that the 2016 Appropriation Ordinance sets the outer limits of what the village is permitted to spend in each fund and for each category in the fiscal year.  We are required by law to pass this ordinance by July 31st of this year covering the fiscal year beginning May 1, 2016 and ending April 30, 2017.  Trustee Kalogerakos moved to approve the Appropriation Ordinance (Ordinance 2016-05).  Trustee Der Avedisian seconded the motion.  The motion was approved by roll call vote as follows:
Ayes:   Bob Der Avedisian, Tony Kalogerakos, Pam Maga, Bill Peck (4) 

Nays:  (0)

Absent: Bob Carson, Jim Dominik (2) 

B. Trustee Der Avedisian introduced an Ordinance to change the demolition permit fee.   After discussion, Trustee Der Avedisian moved to approve Ordinance (Ordinance 2016-06) to raise the demolition permit fee from $3,000 to $7,000 except in the case where a new home will not be rebuilt due to an approved lot consolidation in which case, the permit fee for demolition will be $5,000.  Trustee Peck seconded the motion.  The motion was approved by roll call vote as follows:
Ayes:   Bob Der Avedisian, Pam Maga, Bill Peck, Dan Williams (4) 

Nays:  (0)

Abstain:  Tony Kalogerakos (1)

Absent: Bob Carson, Jim Dominik (2) 

Reports
Approval of Bills
Trustee Peck raised a question regarding a water line repair that occurred at 2 Henneberry Lane.   The valve in the water vault broke in the resident’s yard and the bill from Mergenthaler was set to be paid this month.  It was clarified that the village is responsible for any infrastructure up to the buffalo box and any repairs on the resident’s side of the buffalo box is the responsibility of the homeowner.  Since this repair was on the homeowner’s side, the resident should be billed by the village for the cost of the repairs.   Trustee Der Avedisian moved to approve the bills.   Trustee Maga seconded the motion.  The motion was approved by roll call vote as follows:
Ayes:   Bob Der Avedisian, Tony Kalogerakos, Pam Maga, Bill Peck (4) 

Nays:  (0)

Absent: Bob Carson, Jim Dominik (2) 

Emergency Services Department

No report in Trustee Dominik’s absence.     
Building and Zoning Department
Trustee Der Avedisian reported that construction at 3 Henneberry Lane will be starting up.  A concern that he has raised in a meeting with the builder is parking of construction vehicles.  Since Henneberry Lane is a private road, enforcement of parking is tricky.  If Chief Volling or his officers observe that construction vehicles are in violation, the officer is to report this information to Trustee Der Avedisian who may cease construction.

The builders at 51 Briar Road and 55 Overlook Drive will be splitting the costs on a prorated basis for required streetlight repairs.   
Trustee Der Avedisian expressed his concern that the village code has no provision for commercial lease or sale of property and he is interested in protecting the village.   Recognizing that parking space would be a major component of any lease or sale, the board discussed moving forward in an agreement with Metra to lease the parking space land which the village had negotiated on behalf of the WGA.  Since the WGA is no longer interested in adding parking spaces, Attorney Huvard suggested the village enter into a ground lease with Metra which would preserve the option for the next twenty years to develop this land.   Attorney Huvard will discuss options with Metra. 
Public Buildings and Grounds Department 
Trustee Maga received an email from the 360 energy stating that a temporary budget had been approved for lighting in the parking lot.  She will continue pursuing funding options.
Bartlett Trees will be trimming and fertilizing all the smaller trees on the parkway for approximately $2,000.  Maintaining the Village’s young trees will prevent larger expenditures later.

Trustee Maga has received phone equipment for the Village Hall office.

Finance and Administration Department 
No report in Trustee Carson’s absence.    
Streets and Sanitation Department 
Trustee Kalogerakos reported that the potholes will be patched shortly.
Utilities Department
Trustee Peck stated that the water main project started today and water was only shut off for five hours.  Water shutoff notices for not paying bills have been sent out to three residents and if payments are not received by next week, water will be shutoff to those homes.
Nicor has been working to change over copper pipe to flexible pipes for a number of homes.

President’s Report  

President Williams had no further report at this time.
 Adjourn 

Trustee Kalogerakos moved to adjourn. Trustee Der Avedisian seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously. The meeting was adjourned at 8:52 p.m.

Respectively submitted,

Julie Tillman,

Village Clerk
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